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It’s our winter fair next Friday so we look 

forward to seeing you all after school from 

3.30-5. Bring your friends, relatives and 

neighbours, too! 

 We will have our spectacular Santa’s 

Grotto on the roof, along with games for 

the children, our garden stall selling 

beautiful handmade Christmas wreaths and 

potted hyacinths and daffodils, and a stall 

selling warming miso soup and mulled drinks. 

We are trialling a new system for the 

grotto, giving out numbered spots, so we 

hope this will mean people won’t have to 

spend so long queuing. You can come and pay 

and collect your numbered ticket and pop 

back when your turn is approaching. 

 In the top hall and classrooms we will 

be selling cakes, tea and coffee and our 

famous samosas and pakora and there will 

be lots of stalls selling hand-made gifts, 

pocket-money toys, decorations,  home-

made jams, chutneys and Christmas 

puddings and locally-brewed beers. There 

will also be an arts and crafts stall to keep 

the little ones busy.  

 We’ve got lots of great raffle prizes, 

too, including a Westfield voucher and we 

will be selling tickets in the main and early 

years playground from Monday onwards. 

 Thanks to all the parents who have 

already offered to help out: if anyone else 

is available on the morning of Friday 7th 

December we could still do with some extra 

hands to help make samosas and Christmas 

wreaths to sell later in the day. Please come 

to the schoolhouse at 9am and dress warmly 

if you would like to help with the door 

wreaths. 

 Please try to leave your buggies at 

home when you come to the fair. They are 

not allowed upstairs at all but you can leave 

them in the office lobby or library. 

necessary. 

 hanks 
Many thanks to all the organisations who support this event: 
particularly Butler & Stag, estate agents, who sponsor all our 
events, and  Pines & Needles who have donated the 
Christmas Tree in our top hall. In addition many thanks to 
everyone who has donated a prize for our raffle: an 
anonymous company (courtesy of the Deschaume family) for 
the Westfield voucher, Arcelormittal Orbit, The Empress 
restaurant, Green Goose pub, the Saucy Kipper,  the Coburn 
Arms, East London Brewery, Vinoteca, My Brazilian Waxing, 
Basilico Pizza, the Saucy Kipper and several parents.  
 If parents would like to order a tree from Pines and 
Needles they can use the code ‘FESTIVE18’ to get a free gift 
with their purchase at the pop-up shop as well as online, go to:   
https://www.pinesandneedles.com The company says “Our 
trees are amongst the freshest you will find in London, with 
stock refilled every 7 days directly from the farm. Where 
possible they are organic and come from sustainable British 
forests. Our services comprise much more than just a standard 
delivery to your door. We are able to install and decorate 
them as well as take them away and recycle them in January if 
required. If, for some reason, the tree doesn’t meet your 
expectations, we will happily replace it free of charge if you 
contact us within 2 days of its delivery.”  

 

https://www.pinesandneedles.com/

